
April 24, 1983OREGON COUNTRY FAIR BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Plan for visitation and early camping at the Fair postponed till next meeting.

Anya

Budget Committee:
Motion

NEXT MEETINGS:

r

Board Members in Attendance: Palmer Parker, Jon Silvermoon, Wally Slocum, 
Mary Wagner, Moz Wright, Robert Aurnague-DeSpain, Ron Chase, Santos, 
Robert Thompson, Dave Durant, Frank Sharpy.

Sign at Main Gate: Robert Aurnague-DeSpain moved we do not post a sign 
at Admissions stating no sales of controlled substances, but keep a sign 
stating no unauthorized vendors. Motion passed.

Pike and 11th Streets: John Rose stated that since Pike and 11th Streets 
re parallel streets that perhaps all the booths on those two roads are 

not getting the full flow of traffic to which they are entitled.
It was moved and passed that Rovert Aurnague-DeSpain write a letter to pass out at the Fair to get feedback from booths on Pike and 11th as 

to their feelings of the flow of traffic.

River Road: Dave Durant moved that the Board authorize alteration of the 
path, appoint Marcia O’Dell to inform those booth people affected and that the brush removal be done by hand. Motion passed.

Changing River Road will only affect 3 booths. We can move these 3 
booths comfortably and will open up a few more booth spaces. Robert 
Aurnague-DeSpain will present a report on soil erosion to the Board for 
the Fair’s future use.

Election: Nominations for president-Robert Aurnague-DeSpain. Passed 
unanimously. Robert is now the Fair’s president. Congratulations!

_____________ Jon Silvermoon moved that the term of office for the Budget Committee be for one year, from January 1, to December 31• 
passed. Those appointed to the Budget Committee by the Board are: 
Anya Montgomery, Ron Chase, Pam Whyte, Robert Painter, and Dave Durant.

Announcements: Correction-All Grievance-Feedback forms may be mailed 
directly to Kaz Sussman at 26052 Fleck Rd., Veneta, OR 97487« Other Grievance Committee members are Sara Sue Stone, Gary Ross, and Brian Rohter.

T-Shirt Responsibility: No new policy on the responsibility of those wearing Fair i’-Shirts when off duty.

May 15, 1983, 7pm, Ron Chase’s, 1775 W. 14th Ave., Eugene May 29, 1983, 7pm, Dave Durant’s, 2534 Emerald, Eugene

Nominations for treasurer-Anya Montgomery. Passed unanimously, 
is now the Fair’s new treasurer. Congratulations!

Renaming Little Saigon: Moz Wright moved and it was passed that we change 
the name of Little Saigon before the maps come out.

Some suggested names: Renaissance Grove, Renaissance Meadow, Wooten Hollow, Fair Hollow, Crafty Nook, Toad Hole, Peach Pit.

Crisis Intervention Training: Jim Guthrie moved that the Board rely on 
its coordinators to encourage their overseers to attend the Crisis 
Intervention Training. Motion passed.

The dates of the training are: June 25, 1983, Noon, at the Fair site.
July 2, 1983, Noon, at the Fair site.


